
      BERNARDS HEATH INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL 
 

Friday 16th December 

 

Contact us:  governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk      admin@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk 

 

Happy Birthday 
 

Nataniel, Raphael, Adas, Naomi, Grace M, Albie, Alex H, Wilf, Annabelle, Tom, Auxence,  
Freya H, Tommy, Miss Hayes, Mrs Siddiqa, Mrs Dale, Mrs Khanom 

 

Breakfast Club—to book a place click here   Bernards Heath Childcare—to book a place click here 

Thank you Governors 
 

On Monday we had our last Governing Body meeting of the term and it was a jam packed agenda. The role of 
our Governors is to support the school with strategic plans to deliver our vision to inspire individuals to develop 
a positive sense of self and the skills for lifelong learning. Being a Governor involves coming in to school for 12 

evening meetings a year, visiting classes and monitoring the school development plan. Governors have also been 
working on the risk register and ensuring the school is meeting it’s health and safety responsibilities.  

 

We are very grateful to these volunteers who make a difference every day. For more information about who 
they are follow the link.  

Mrs Wale is retiring at Christmas 
after 14 years in our Nursery Class.    
We hope she enjoys the extra time 
with her family and wish her all the 
best for the future. 

 
Mrs Penn will also be leaving her current role as Spencer Class teacher.   
A big thank you for continuing to support Spencer Class whilst we were  
recruiting.  We look forward to working with Mrs Penn as she plans to come 
back for supply and small group tutoring. 

School finishes at 

1.20pm  

on Wednesday 21st 

December 

Applying for Reception and 
Year 3 Place—Deadline 
January 15th 2023  
 

Remember to apply online 
for your child’s place for 
September 2023.  
 

If you have a child in Heath Class who was born  
between 1st April and 31st August 2019, you have the 
choice to defer your application and your child would 
start school the term after their 5th birthday in  
September 2024 after completing a second year in 
Nursery.  
 

If you have any questions please come and talk to us.  

CHRISTMAS CAROUSEL DAY 

Monday 19th December 

 
Classes across the school will mix and come     

together to make new friends and collaborate. 

Children and adults will get to know members of 

the BH community outside of those in their own 

classes. 
 

Focusing on what it means to be thoughtful, children will work in pairs to 

create a card for a Bernards Heath neighbour . We will have around 

150 cards to deliver around our local community. 
 

If you can help us with the delivery of these please let us know.  

 

A warm welcome to  

Mrs Charlotte Hare who will 

be joining us in the New Year 

as a Teacher in Spencer Class 

on a Thursday and Friday. 

 

Happy Chanukah! 
 

A big thank you to Kate and 

Anne (Poppy’s mum and nan) for  

coming to school and talking to 

Year 1 and Year 2 about  

Chanukah. 
 

To watch the video she shared follow the link: 

Happy Chanukah 

https://bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk/breakfast-club/
https://bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk/cse-after-school-club/
https://bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk/bhs-governors/
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education/school-admissions/primary-junior-and-middle-schools/primary-junior-and-middle-school-places.aspx
https://youtube.com/watch?v=zsXQfCeMHs8&feature=share


 
REMEMBER, REMEMBER........ 
    

Mon 19th  
Dec 

 Christmas Carousel Day  

Wed 21st 
Dec 

1.20pm End of Term 

 

Christmas Holiday 
Thu 22nd Dec—Wed 4th Jan 

Thu 5th Jan  Children Back to School 

Fri 6th Jan  No Pens Day 

Mon 9th Jan 10.00am FS2 Tour for Prospective Parents 

Tue 10th Jan 3.40pm-
6.10pm 

Parent Teacher Consultations 

Thu 12th Jan 3.40pm-
6.10pm 

Parent Teacher Consultations 

Fri 13th Jan 9.00am Writing Curriculum Meeting for FS2 
(reception) Y1 and Y2 

 

This week we enjoyed the FS2 (Reception) 

and Y2 Sing-a-longs.   

The hall was filled with the sound of children 

singing festive songs. 

 

Here are their highlights: 
 

òI liked singing.ó Annabelle, Verulam 

òI loved singing and doing the actions.ó Anya, Heartwood 

òI liked singing the songs best!ó Henry, Clarence 

òI liked Singing about baby Jesus.ó Grace, Clarence 

òExcited and enjoyed the singing.ó Reuben, Verulam 

òI liked when the grown ups took pictures.ó Tom, Verulam 

òI liked Stable Story but the best bit for me was how the narrator spoke.ó 

Keita, Morpurgo  

òMy favourite part was Jingle Bell Rock because I really like the sound of 

the bells!ó Mille, Morpurgo 

òMy favourite part was singing Amen.ó Ellie, Alban 

òI enjoyed seeing my Dad in the audience.ó Charlie, Alban 

 

Become a school governor and make a different in your 

local community.  

 

Did you know there are over 6,000 governor vacancies in 

Hertfordshire.  No educational background is required just a 

passion to support every child to have a safe and positive 

school experience. 

 

 Governors can be parents, grandparents, or carers of a child 

in a local school. 

 

Take a look at the attached poster and If you are interested in 

finding out more, you can speak to our Chair of Governors by 

emailing: governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk 

 

Click here for further information about becoming a school  

governor/trustee. 

Telephone: 01438 544487 

Email: governance@hertsforlearning.co.uk 

Letters / Emails Sent Home 
Reminder Y3 and Reception Admissions 
No Pens Day 

Thank you to Mrs Donagher and her team 

for preparing over 300 delicious Christmas 

Lunches on Wednesday. 

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ 5ŀȅǎ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ  

Jane Austen Day (16th), Hannukkah (18th-26th), 

The start of Winter and National Robin Day 

(21st), Christmas Day (25th) Boxing Day (26th), 

Kwanzaa – annual celebration of African heritage 

(26th-1st Jan), New YearΩs Day (1st), World 

Braille Day (4th Jan)  

Thank you to the PTA for helping with the 

Christmas Jumper swap last week. 
 

After the festive period, please donate your 

out grown Christmas Jumpers ready for next 

year’s jumper swap. 

Miss Sinnott and her childcare team wish you all a  

happy and healthy new Year 

They are delighted to announce Friday Film Night 

is back by popular demand starting  

Friday 13th January 

Click here to book your place 

 

Return to School:   Menu 1 

 

Here for you this Winter Campaign 
 

Hertfordshire County Council have created 
this campaign to help inform Hertfordshire 

residents about the support that is on offer (locally and  
nationally) to help manage the rising cost-of-living and to stay 

safe and well this winter. 
 

Click here for more information.   

If youΩre young and feeling a bit low, or worried, 

find the help you need in Herts.  

Click here for more information 

 

Please can you provide us with a box of tissues 

to catch the germs in your child’s class.  

https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/about-the-council/volunteering/schools-and-youth-work/school-governor/school-governors.aspx
https://login.schoolgateway.com/0/auth/login
https://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/services/adult-social-services/news-and-campaigns/here-for-you-this-winter.aspx
https://www.justtalkherts.org/news-and-campaigns/mental-health-support-for-hertfordshire-children-and-young-people.aspx

